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28th June 2023
Dear Parents and Carers,

As we come towards the end of yet another busy academic year, I wanted to highlight some of the most recent events and acknowledge the retirement of some of our longest serving members of staff.

I would like to say well done to all the Year 11 and Year 14 pupils who have took part in a variety of exams during the summer term. They have all worked incredibly hard and I hope they are pleased with their results in August. The School Prom was amazing. Students enjoyed the disco and food. It was great to see them all having fun in a social setting. We wish all the students leaving all the best for the future and I hope they all enjoy their new college placements and educational provisions. 

We had a visit from OFSTED in May. The response from pupils during the 2 day inspection was superb. They were all a credit to the school. Inspectors spoke to a variety of young people who were open and honest about life at The Oaks. We are pleased once again to have received yet another ‘Outstanding’ grading and this is due to the hard work and effort that staff put into the school. 

We do not normally have many members of staff leave the school however the following staff will be retiring in July.

Lorraine Dando has worked at The Oaks School since 2011. She has worked in a variety of classrooms including PMLD and SLD classes. During the last few years, Lorraine has taught pupils with profound, multiple learning difficulties. She has developed strong relationships with pupils, parents and carers, keeping them up to date with their child’s progress. Lorraine has developed the sensory garden and outdoor areas around the school. We wish her all the best in her retirement.
Brian Walker is the School Business Manager. He has worked at the school since it opened in 2005 and the school has grown from 200 pupils to 350 pupils. The school has been very fortunate to have Brian, he has a huge amount of knowledge and expertise in business and has helped oversee the expansion of the school as it moved into the Federation and in areas such as the 6Th form building and the new ASC classrooms. We will miss your expert advice and guidance and wish you a well earned retirement. 
Helen Crawford  is retiring in July. Helen has worked at the school from its opening in 2005. Helen has been Deputy Headteacher for 10 years. She is going to be a big miss, Helen is the lead on so many parts of school life including Safeguarding, Examinations Officer, Student/Teacher Mentor and Curriculum Lead. She has a vast knowledge of SEN, staff are regularly asking her for advice on a daily basis, not only within school but across the County. We will miss your expert advice and guidance and wish you an amazing retirement.
Finally, there is one more person who will be retiring at Christmas.
Andrea English has been the Headteacher of The Oaks School and Executive Headteacher of the North and South West Durham Learning Federation for 18 years. She opened the school as Headteacher in 2005 and now oversees the running of 2 more schools. Andrea has been the driving force behind the school, taking us through four consecutive Outstanding OFSTED inspections. The school atmosphere and positive energy in the school is down to her passion and commitment to make the school a welcoming positive learning environment.  Andrea has led both Croft Community School and Evergreen Primary School through OFSTED inspections both receiving ‘Good’ gradings. In 2018, Andrea was a National Finalist for Headteacher of the Year Award in recognition for services to Special Educational Needs. She will be a huge miss to the school and on behalf of all the staff and governors we would like to thank Andrea for her relentless drive and ambition to make sure all pupils receive the best education possible whilst attending The Oaks School. We wish all the staff the very best in their retirement.

Yours sincerely

[image: image3.png]



Mr. M. Tweddle

Head of School
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